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Dr. Simon said that if there is to be such a "final" position it should be conveyed to 
the Provost in Written form, as she does not wish to be responsible for reporting to 
the Provost on the basis of her own interpretation of the UCAP position. 

Dr. Stalker asked if the a will respond specifically to the eight questions 
posed in the Hawley memorandum to Dr. Sommers. 

Dr. Simon said that the Provost will respond to the questions if he is asked to do so. 

Dr. Hiscoe observed that it would be useful for UCAP to better lmderstand the 
motivations for making the reorganization proposals. 

Dr. Donelson indicated that her sense of the group position is that we should hear 
from the Provost. 

Dr. Simon indicated that UCC has decided not to have a meeting with the Provost as 
its only concern about the matter is that the procedures used conform to those 
stipulated by the bylaws. UCC has approved a Jetter from its Chair to the Provost 
which Dr. Simon will provide for the information of UCAP members. 

Dr. Mead observed that UCAP has questions for which no one apparently has 
answers. UCAP still has not suggested a process for studying the issues raised by 
the questions. How might we recommend some type of joint committee to monitor 
or study such issues? 

Dr. Donelson and Dr. Simon agreed that anything can be recommended. 

Dr. Dorr observed that the original written proposal Jacks substantiation of its 
purposes and discussion of anticipated outcomes. 

Dr. Lillie said that UCAP's charge is to consult and advise on this issue but there are 
no mechanisms prescribed for the advisement function. Now it is our pleasure to 
decide how we are going to advise. 

Dr. Stalker summarized by saying that UCAP may ask for (J) historical information 
about the origins of the proposal, (2) predictions about its future implications, and 
(3) specific responses to the eight questions posed in the Hawley memorandum to Dr. 
Sommers. 

Dr. Dorr moved that the Chair invite Provost Winder to respond to the points 
summarized by Dr. Stalker (above) in writing or at a joint meeting of UCAP and 
UCGE at a regular meeting of UCAP at an open meeting convened by UCAP. 
Seconded by Dr. Lillie. 

Dr. Warren objected to the written option. 

Dr. Stalker feared that an open meeting or a meeting combined with UCGE might 
divert attention from the issues posed by UCAP. 

Dr. Dorr offered to alter his amendment to simply ask the Provost to come to a 
regular meeting of UCAP; Dr. Lillie, the seconder, agreed as well. 
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The motion became: Chairman Hawley is requested to invite Provost Winder to 
attend a regular meeting of UCAP for the purpose of responding to the three 
concerns of UCAP that were expressed by Dr. Stalker, namely, that the Provost 
provide (1) historical information about the origins of the reorganization proposals, 
(2) his sense of the future irrJplications of the proposals, and (3) specific responses to 
the eight questions found in "the Hawley memorandum to Dr. Sommers, dated 
January ·27, 1984. 

The motion carried without dissent. 

It is possible that the Provost may be at the January 23 meeting of·UCAP. 

6. Other Business 

Dr. Warren, UCAP representative to UCGE, asked for two members to work on a 
subcommittee dealing with substitution policies for general education courses. Drs. 
Mead and Evans agreed to serve on this subcommittee. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:1.5 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 



MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY 

RECEIVED 

UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POll Y M.~\R 12 ;~1=<. I 
Secretary for Acadamic Gc';emance . 

Minutes of Meeting 
February 23, 1984 

Present: Martin Hawley, Chair, Elaine Donelson, Vice Chair, Bruce Cheney, Sec., 
Zane Berge, Jeanne Brown, Sandra Conley, Ronald Dorr, Helen B. Hiscoe, 
Mary Jim Josephs, George Mead, James Shaffer, Lou Anna Kimsey Simon, 
James Stalker. . 

Absent: Patryce Collins, William Donohue, A. Thomas Evans, Ray Helfer, Jasper 
Lillie, Andrew Sugerman, Brigid Warren, Robert Zondlak. 

Guest: Provost Winder. 

1. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Hawley at 11:00 a.m. 

2. The agenda was approved as presented. 

3. The minutes of the February 9, 1984 meeting were approved with a change 
in the date on the last page from January 23 to February 23. 

( 4. Chairperson's Remarks. 

( 

Dr. Hawley reported that he had attended a meeting of the ExeCUtiVe Committee 
of Academic Council at which Provost Winder had presented a new approach to 
the reorganization proposal process. The new approach involves the formation 
of a select committee consisting of the Deans and faculty representatives from 
each of the three core colleges that are proposed for merger. This committee 
would be asked to develop the plan for merger in greater detail, specifying 
implementation procedures about which questions have been raised in prior 
deliberations. 

Dr. Hawley also reported that the question of "shared responsibility" as 
opposed to "consultation" had been raised at the Executive Committee meeting. 
He asked for guidance from UCAP members with respect to the question, but 
the discussion was tabled until after Provost Winder, who had just arrived, 
had spoken to UCAP. 

5. Discussion of Reorganization Proposals with Provost Winder. 

Provost Winder began by encouraging the members to join in the discussion as 
questions or comments came to mind. He also indicated that the reorganization 
proposals have been separated into two issues: (1) the addition of Vice Provosts 
for Human Health Programs and for Agriculture and Natural Resources, and 
(2) the formation of a College of Arts, Humanities, and Sciences by combining 
the Colleges of Arts & Letters, Natural Science, and Social Science. The issue 
of the Vice Provosts is moving along smoothly and is likely to be resolved by 
the end of winter term. With respect to this issue the President and the 
Provost are scheduled to meet with a select committee from the School of Nursing 
in the immediate future. 

In view of the widely held view that greater specificity is needed on the 
proposal for merger of the core colleges, the Provost has suggested that the 
deliberative process be interrupted briefly in order to allow time for a 
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committee of the three deans and selected faculty members from the core 
colleges to augment the merger proposal with greater detail, as Dr. Hawley 
had explained earlier. When the committee has completed its work the review 
by various units of the governance system will be reinstituted in the 
"consultative" mode specified in the by-laws. 

In response to a member's question the Provost commented that the reorgani­
zation proposals are in preparation for an anticipated future in which resources 
are likely to be quite limited. T~ merged college would be a better organi­
zational posture for sustaining quality instruction, research, and service. 
The present organization is the result of an era in which expansion was the 
operational concept. Now that we are thinking of maintaining the status quo, 
refining and sustaining excellence is a different administrative task. 

The merged college would be a much larger unit justifying larger resource 
aggregations that provfde greater flexibility in the allocation of funds for 
the incremental changes that are expected to occur in the teaching, service 
and research tasks of the university. . 

Asked to cite an example, the Provost described the situation in the academic 
area of statistics and probability in which courses are found in a number of 
units. In a time of limited resources these offerings might more efficiently 
be consolidated in a single unit. This particular issue was studied a number 
of years ago and the recommendation was made that more joint appointments 
of faculty members would be justified. The suggestion of greater efficiency 
and effectiveness need not depend on a reduction in the number of faculty 
members. 

A member commented that some people prize the diversity that presently exists 
in the university. Such people may resent consolidations to the extent that 
the quality of their own work suffers. Provost Winder agreed that this is 
true and that it is a reason why all such ideas need to be discussed fully 
before any actions are taken. 

A member advised that examples which can be cited in explaining the reorgani­
zation proposals are very helpful and should be used as frequently as possible. 
Provost Winder agreed. 

Asked how the proposed merger would affect relationships already in place 
between the core colleges and other colleges outside of the three to be 
merged, Provost Winder said that he anticipated no change in such relation­
ships. He added that we are in a time when support for professional schools 
is more readily available than it is for liberal arts colleges, but with a 
budget approximating $43 million the merged college should be able to protect 
its units which were formerly the core colleges. 

Responding to a question about the impact of reorganization on General Education, 
Provost Winder asserted that in his opinion MSU should maintain its commitment 
to General Education for every graduate of the institution. There has been 
much argument about how this commitment is best discharged over the years, 
but there has been little argument about commitment to the concept of General 
Education. The university has moved from a situation in which responsibility 
for General Education was in the hands of a few to one in which responsibility 
is in the hands of the larger faculty. The merged college will help remove 
the three-or four-way division of General Education that is somewhat arbitrary. 
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not imply that the Provost believes the General Education requirement should 
be uniform for all students; it only implies that General Education must be 
a part of the education of every student. 

A member a.sked how the Provost would respond to the colloquialism IIIf it ain't _ 
broke, don't fix it,ll i.e., lIis it broke?1I The Provost likened the reorganization 
to preventative maintenance without which it II will be broke. II 

The revised time line for consideration of the merger proposal is May 18, 1984. 

At this point the discussion of the reorganization proposals with Provost Winder 
was concluded. 

6. Proposed Revision to the Catalog Statement on Academic Advising. 

7. 

Dr. Simon reported that a revised statement on academic advisement has been 
drafted. She suggested that the Subcommittee on Recruitment, Enrollment, 
and Retention study the statement and report its findings and recommendations 
to UCAP. Informal assent was given to proceed in this way. 

Other business 

Dr. Hawley asked that UCAP return to the issue tabled as Provost Winder 
arrived, i.e., the question of II shared responsibilityll as opposed to the 
IIconsultativell mode for processing the reorganization proposals. 

After considerable discussion of provisions of the bylaws, the advisability 
of deciding at this point on the more specific proposal that is to be 
prepared by the core colleges' committee of deans and faculty members, and 
the possibility of justifying a changed mode of faculty participation 
labeled as lI advisory,1I the general concensus of the members seemed to 
be to continue for the time being in the IIconsultativell mode. The lIadvisoryll 
mode was left as a fall-back position if needed later on. The advisory role 
allows for a vote of the deliberative body and is in keeping with the bylaws. 
Concern was expressed that suspension of the bylaws that would be required in 
going to the II shared responsibilityll mode would set a dangerous precedent. 

Dr. Hawley announced that Dr. Dorr is the chairman of the Subcommittee on 
Faculty Awards. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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MICHIGAN STATE UNIVER~ITY 
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DRAFT 
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UNIVERSITY, GOMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POLICY 
SecretarJ for Acadarnic Governance 

Minutes of the Meeting 

March 8~ 1984 

Present: Martin Hawley~ Chair.~ Elaine Donelson, Vice Chair., Bruce Cheney, 
Secretary, Zane Berge, Jeanne Brown, Sandra Conley, Helen B. 
Hiscoe~ Lou Anna Kimsey Simon, Glenn Wright (for James Stalker). 

Absent:" Patryce Collins, A. Thomas Evans, William Donohue, Ray Helfer, Mary 
Jim Josephs, Jasper Lillie, George Mead, James Shaffer, Andrew 
Sugerman, Brigid Warren, Robert Zondlak. 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

The meeting was called to order by Dr. Hawley at 11:10 a.m. 

The agenda was approved. 

The minutes of the February 23 meeting were approved. 

Chairperson's Remarks 

At the Executive Committee of Academic Council meeting on February 27 the 
Provost's suggestion for altering the process on the Reorganization was 
approved with two provisos (see minutes of February 23 meeting for a 
description of the Provost's suggestions). Very briefly stated, the two 
provisos allowed for (1) any deans of the core colleges or the faculty of 
any of the core colleges to veto the elaborated proposal which the 
committee is to prepare, and (2) an extension of the timeline for action 
on the merged college proposal for one year. (See attached resolution of 
the Executive Committee for a more precise description of the action on 
the Provost's suggestion.) 

Dr. Hawley reported that the Executive Committee discussed a suggestion 
that departmental administrators be schooled on the issues related to 
gender discrimination. The committee did not support the notion that 
attendance at appropriate workshops should be required but it did support 
the idea that there is a need for greater sensitivity on the issue. 

5. Discussion of Reorganization Proposals 

6. 

It was agreed that UCAP is aware of no policy issues that need its 
attention on the proposal to create two new vice provost positions. Dr. 
Hawley will draft a letter to this effect and circulate it to all UCAP 
members. If he receives no objections to the letter within the specified 
time period, it will be forwarded to Academic Council. 

With respect to the proposal to merge the three core colleges there was 
nothing to discuss as we are now awaiting the elaborated proposal of the 
new committee. 

Report of the Joint UCAP !UCGE sub-committee on Substitutions 
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The UCAP members of the joint subcommittee are Drs. Evans, Mead, and 
Warren (Chair). Two members (unidentified) will come from UCGE. UCAP 
members have received the Discussion Paper on Substitutions, February 29, 
1984, that was prepared by Assistant Provost Hamilton. It is expected 
that the subcommittee will study this and other papers and bring a report 
to UCA in April. Among the issues in question is the discrepancy that 
presently exists between the policy on substitutions and the practices. 
The issue of applying the policy to transfer students was also mentioned 
as a matter of difficulty and interest. Dr. Brown also mentioned the 
difficulties that the substitution policy poses for our non-traditional 
students. 

7. Report on Faculty Awards 

Dr. Hawley noted that the Committee on Faculty Affairs needs to consider 
any recommendations on faculty awards .that UCAF might make. He suggested 
that it might be appropriate to ask Faculty Affairs to provide a member 
for the UCAP subcommittee as a means for improving communications between 
the two committees. Assistant Provost Banks will continue to meet with 
the subcommittee on faculty awards. 

8. Proposed Revision of the Catalog Statement on Academic Advising 

9. 

This matter was not discussed due to the absence of Mary Jim Josephs who 
is studying the change. 

Other Business 

At the suggestion of Dr. Dorr and with enthusiastic support of the 
members present, Dr. Helen Hiscoe was commended for the excellent 
contributions that she has made in conducting the work of UCAP over the 
past four years. Helen will be on leave. next term and then will begin a 
two year period of half-time work leading finally to her retirement from 
the University. While on leave next term she will be traveling in New 
Zealand and Australia. Sentiments expressed around the table lead to the 
conclusion that the members have appreciated Helen's faithful and 
constructive service; she will be missed; all wish her well in the new 
life style that will include some leisure time to enjoy. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 

pro11jcm21c 
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UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POLICY 

Minutes of Meeting 

April 5, 1984 

Present: James Shaffer, James Stalker, Bruce Cheney, Martin Hawley, Ronald Dorr, 
Brigid Warren, Jasper Lillie, Elaine Donelson, David Novicki, Zane Berge, Lou Anna 
Kimsey Simon. 

Absent: George Mead, William Donohue, Jeanne Brown, Ray Helfer, A. Thomas Evans, 
Patryce Collins, Sandra Conley, Andrew Sugerman, Robert Zondlak. I 

Guests: Dr. Turner, Director of Admissions &. Scholarships and Dr. Hamilton, Assistant 
Provost. 

1. The meeting was called to order by Dr. Hawley at 11:00 a. m. 

2. The agenda was approved. 

3. The minutes of the March 8 meeting were approved with the addition of Dr. Dorr's 
name to those present and with one other substantive Change. The first sentence in 
the second paragraph under item 4 was changed to read " ••• faculty members on 
governance committees ••• " in place of " ••• departmental administrators ••• " 

4. Chairperson's Remarks 

5. 

Dr. Novicki is replacing Dr. Josephs for the Spring term. Dr. Novicki will serve on 
the Recruitment, Enrollment and Retention subcommittee until Dr. Josephs returns. 
Dr. Stalker was added to the subcommittee by the Chairperson in response to Dr. 
Joseph's recommendation that another member be added. 

Dr. Hawley reported that he had received a letter from Dr. K wun, Chair of the 
Department of Mathematics, suggesting that UCAP consider a specific change in 
the present grading poJicy. The letter included a resolution adopted by the 
Department of Mathematics on March 13. The resolution is attached. 

Dr. Simon offered to assemble background papers that support the present grading 
policy for UCAP members to review. On the basis of that review a decision will be 
made on any action to be taken with regard to the resolution from the Mathematics 
Department. 

Contract Admission Proposal - Dr. William Turner and Dr. Hamilton. 

UCAP members received the written proposal for contract admissions prior to the 
meeting. Dr. Turner summarized the proposal briefly and asked for questions from 
the members. In his summarizing remarks, Dr. Turner indicated the MSU does not 
presently have a policy on "trial admissions" although such admissions have been 
occurring over the years on a very small scale. At present there are five students 
who have been admitted on a contract basis. These are students who would not have 
been admitted on a normal basis but who each have attributes giving cause for the 
judgment that they are capable of graduating. Their admissions are contingent on 
successful fulfillment of the contracts which were devised for them by their 
respective 
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Dr. Hawley suggested at this point that the discussion be deferred until the 
subcommittee has had a chance to consider the new proposaL Dr. Shaffer added 
that Dr. Turner and Dr. Hamilton should be invited back at the appropriate time~ 
Dr. Turner responded that they would like to come back. 

6. Discussion of the Reorganization Proposals 

Dr. Simon informed the members that the proposal to establish Vice Provosts for 
Human Health Programs and for Agriculture and Natural Resources were on the 
agenda of the Board of Trustees for action the following day (April 6, 1984). Dr. 
Simon also reported that agreement had been reached between the Provost and the 
Executive Committee of Academic Council on procedures to be followed on the 
reorganizational proposal merging the three core colleges. A statement of these 
procedures will be sent to UCAP members. 

7. Report of the Subcommittee on Faculty Awards 

8. 

Dr. Dorr reported that Dr. John Allison of the University Committee on Faculty 
Affairs will join the subcommittee. He added as a point of new information that it 
was AMOCO, one of the contributors of award money, that had increased the 1983 
award from $1000 to $1500. Apparently it was not the influence of the 
subcommittee'S recommendation to do this that had caused the increase as had 
previously been believed. 

Report of the Joint UCAP/UCGE Subcommittee on Substitutions 

Dr. Warren reported that two members of UCGE have been added and the 
subcommittee is now ready to discuss the issues. Dr. Hawley requested that the 
subcommittee consult with Dr. Hamilton and that it present an interim report at the 
next UCAP meeting. 

9. Proposed Revision of the Catalog Statement on Academic Advising 

Dr. Novicki, speaking as a replacement for Dr. Josephs, said that he had had time 
only to read the new statement, but that it appeared to be more clearly stated than 
the present statement. It does not, however, directly address the matter of 
advisement for non-traditional students. Dr. Simon noted that the deadline for 
publishing the catalog is at hand and asked approval to publish the new satement in 
its current form because there is not time to revise it. Dr. Novicki readily agreed 
to this as did other members of UCAP. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POLICY 

Minutes of Meeting 

Apri 1 19, 1984 

MICHIGAH STATE UNIVERSITY 

RECEIVED 

MAY 23 ;984 

Secretary for Academic Governance 

Present: James Shaffer, George Mead, William Donohue, Bruce Cheney, Secy., 
Martin Hawley, Chr., Jeanne Brown, Jasper Lillie, Elaine Donelson, 
Vice Chr., A. Thomas Evans, David Novicki, Patryce Collins, Zane 
Berge, Lou Anna Kimsey Simon. Ann Olmsted, Steven Spees. 

Absent: James Stalker, Ronald Dorr, Andrew Sugarman, Brigid Warren, 
Sandra Conley, Robert Zondlak. 

Guests: Dr. Wm. Turner, Director of Admissions and Scholarships; Dr. Hamilton, 
Assistant Provost; and Dr. Bruce Wilkinson, UCGE/UCAP Joint Sub-Committee 

1. The meeting was called to order by Dr. Donelson, Vice Chair, at 11:05 A.M. 

2. The minutes of the April 5, 1984 meeting were approved. 

3. The agenda was approved. 

4. Report on the Review of the Contract Admission Proposal 

5. 

Dr. Novicki, Acting Chair of the Subcommittee on Recruitment, Enrollment 
and Retention, provided a written report (April 18, 1984) of the sub­
committee's review of the Contract Admission Proposal. The subcommittee 
members concluded that the proposal required no change of present admis­
sion policies, that UCAP should establish a procedure for regular review 
of the contract admission process, and recommended that the proposal be 
approved on a pilot basis. Dr. Novicki added that the proposal does not 
include admission of students who have not graduated from high school but 
who are qualified for admission on the basis of test scores and academic 
records. He suggested that this group might also be considered for some 
kind of provisional admission. 

After very little discussion by the members, Dr. Shaffer moved acceptance 
of the recommendations of the subcommittee regarding the Contract Admission 
Proposal. Seconded by Dr. Brown. The motion carried without dissent. 

Report of the Subcommittee on Faculty Awards 

Dr. Evans reported that the subcommittee recommended that faculty members 
with five years or less teaching experience at Michigan State who teach 
only graduate and graduate-professional students be made eligible for 
Teacher-Scholar Awards. This is a departure from present policy which 
includes only junior faculty members who teach undergraduate students. 
Dr. Evans also reported that the Provost's Office will ask AMOCO, the 
present funding source, if it will accept this ·change. If AMOCO should 
decline to accept the change, the Provost's Office will work out funding 
from other sources. Some rewording of the present policy statement will 
be needed if the recommendation is accepted. 
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Dr. Evans moved that Instructors and Assistant Professors with no more 
than five years teaching experience at MSU who teach only graduate or 
graduate-professional students be included among the group of faculty 
members who are eligible for the Teacher-Scholar Award. Seconded by 
Dr. Donohue. 

After a brief discussion the motion passed. 

6. Report of the Joint UCAPjUCGE Subcommittee on Substitutions 

Dr. Wilkinson, UCGE member of the subcommittee, presented a memorandum dated 
April 19, 1984 in which the General Education policy approved by Academic 
Council on March 3, 1980 was recommended for implementation with two clari­
fications. (1) The 1980 policy permits exceptions under section 3.2 and 
(2) the policy and guidelines for review of substitutions are sufficient and 
flexible to allow for the review process to be conducted. 

Dr. Hamilton briefly reviewed the steps that have been taken to implement 
the 1980 General Education Policy. Two problems have prevented implemen­
tation of section 3 of the Policy. (1) The stipulation 3.1 that alternative 
courses shall avoid duplication in the student's program, and (2) clear 
understanding of the meaning of the term IIgeneral-liberal" as a necessary 
criterion for approval of alternative courses. Dr. Hamilton referred to his 
memorandum on substitutions for General Education courses dated February 29, 
1984 in which he proposed five alternative solutions, designated as Options 1 
through 5. The subcommittee has centered its work on Option 2: IIContinue 
the current practice of allowing colleges and departments or schools to use 
substitutions." Dr. Hamilton indicated that UCGE will be considering the 
substitution issue on Wednesday, April 25, and that the Joint UCAPjUCGE 
Subcommittee believes that its work is done on this issue. 

Dr. Wilkinson pointed out that IIgeneral-liberalll is defined in paragraph 
three on the last page of subcommittee's report. 

Dr. Simon reminded the members that every academic unit that presently has 
permission to use substitutions will have to submit its substitute courses 
for review by UCGE and UCC. UCGE and UCC will also need to develop proced­
ures for doing the reviews. 

Responding to a question from Dr. Mead, Dr. Simon indicated that the policy 
on substitutions will require changes in program statements which will require 
rather complex operational procedures that will be necessary to implement the 
policy. Realistically, it will be the 1985-86 catalog which contains this 
information if the policy is approved this term. Dr. Hamilton agreed with 
this time-line. . 

Dr. Hawley inquired if the policy allows required cour'ses to be counted as 
General Education substitutions. Dr. Wilkinson said yes, if UCGE and UCC 
approve them. Dr. Simon indicated that.such distinctions will ~e.rel~tivelY 
clear cut in some colleges and less so ln others. Teacher certlflcatlon 
complicates the procedure, for example.· 
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Asked if the present policy is workable, Dr. Hamilton expressed hesitation 
about responding. It is not possible to see all of the implementation 
obstacles that may arise, but it is clear that implementation will never 
be achieved if we don't start the process. The process will cause a lot of 
IIpaper to flow. 1I 

Lacking closure after considerable discussion, Dr. Simon suggested that one 
possibility would be to ask UCGE to proceed with its discussion of the sub­
stitution issue and to forward its recommendations to UCAP in time for the 
next meeting. It is important that UCAP make a decision this term. 
Responding to this suggestion, Dr. Hawley ruled that in the absence of 
objections, he would ask UCGE to discuss the issue and send its recommenda­
tions to UCAP. There were no objections to this procedure. 

Dr. Shaffer seemed to speak for the members when he expressed reluctance to 
increase the bureaucratic paper flow. Dr. Lillie observed that the imple­
mentation process will have to be developed no matter what we decide and 
that policy decisions should be made independently of implementation prob­
lems which may arise. Dr. Simon agreed but reminded the members that they 
will be asked by their constituencies why a policy was adopted that involved 
arduous implementation efforts. Dr. Hamilton agreed that procedural 
analyses do not normally precede policy decisions. 

7. Dr. Hawley announced that the Steering Committee of Academic Council has asked 
UCAP to review the academic governance policy and process regarding the use of 
the consultation mode of faculty and student participation in the governance 
system. The Steering Committee also requested UCAP, if appropriate, to recom­
mend changes in the by-laws regarding the mode. The request was made "in the 
spirit of its concern for strengthening and broadening collegial process of 
academic governance at Michigan State University.1I 

Dr. Hawley asked Dr. Donohue and Dr. Simon to assist him in conducting the 
policy review and drafting a position paper on the uses of the consultative 
mode. If the position paper is available it will be discussed at the next 
meeting of UCAP 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POLICY 

Minutes of Meeting 

May 3, 1984 

MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY 

RECEIVED 

JUN 7 ;984 

Secretary for Academic Governance 

Present: James Stalker, George Mead, William Donohue, Bruce Cheney, Secy., 
Jeanne Brown~ Martin Hawley, Chr., Ann Olmsted, Ronald Dorr, 
Stephen Spees~ Jasper Lillie, Elafne Donelson, Vice Chr., David 
Novicki~ Lou Anna Kimsey Simon 

Absent: James Shaffer, Brigid Warren, A. Thomas Evans, Patryce Collins, 
Sandra Conley, Andrew Sugerman, Robert Zondlak, Zane Berge 

10 The meeting was called to order by Dr. Hawley at 11:10 a.m. 

2. The agenda was approved as presented. 

30 The minutes of the April 19, 1984 meeting were approved with two 
corrections. 

C 4. Chairperson1s Remarks 

( 

Dr. Hawley announced that UCGE has accepted the policy on substi­
tutions forwarded to it from UCAP. 

5. Report of the Subcommittee on Faculty Awards 

Dr. Dorr reported that the University Committee on Faculty Affairs 
did not act on the recommendations sent to it last year by UCAP. 
What should be done to prevent inaction on this year1s recommenda­
tions if that should happen again? 

Dr. Simon informed the committee that the 1983-84 recommendations 
were not approved by the Academic Council and thus did not go 
into effect. She suggested that this year we send the recommendations 
on Faculty Awards to Dr. Sommers, Chair of Academic Council, and 
also to Faculty Affairs with a cover letter requesting action prior 
to the May 28 meeting of the Academic Council. . 

Dr. Dorr, with the assistance of Dr. Evans, will prepare a document 
justifying the new recommendations on Faculty Awards. Dr. Hawley 
will ask Dr. Sommers to place the Faculty Award issue on the 
Academic Council agenda for May 28. 
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6. Report of the Joint UCAP/UCGE Subcommittee on Substitutions. 

There was no report from the subcommittee but Dr. Hawley asked the 
members to consider some of the issues that are related to the 
Substitution policy. 

Dr. Hawley put the major concern in the form of a question: !I Does 
the 1980 policy on Substitutions allow enough flexibility to 
accommodate present practices in some of the colleges? He mentioned 
that the Dean of the College of Veterinary Medicine is concerned 
that the 1980 policy may require students in pre-Veterinary Medicine 
to take an 'additional twelve (12) credits. Dr. Hawley suggested that 
we may need to (1) write an interpretation of Section 3 of the 1980 
policy which allows the needed flexibility or (2) we may need to 
press for a change in the policy. The question of whether required 
courses in a major can be used to substitute for general education 
courses is close to the center of the issue. 

Dr. Simon expressed the opinion that a statement interpreting the 
intent of the 1980 policy could be written but it 'could probably be­
viewed as a de facto policy change without the approval of Academic 
Council. 

Dr. Stalker commented that if some colleges are allowed to substitute 
required courses for General Education courses others would wish to 
do so also. 

Dr. Simon observed that one of the criteria used to justify exceptions 
has been accreditation requirements, as in the College of Engineering, 
for example. 

Dr. Novicki asked rhetorically about the extent to which substitutions 
might go. He cited the example of another Michigan university in 
which 95% of the course work is required. Are we moving in that 
direction? 

Dr. Hawley urged the members to stay involved with the substitution 
issue because sooner or later UCAP will be asked again to act on this. 
He also asked the subcommittee on substitutions to draft a statement 
of inten~ for the 1980 policy on substitutions. The subcorrrnittee 
was also asked to comment on the letter from the College of Social 
Sciences distributed to the members prior to the meeting. 

Dr. Donelson explained that the concern of the College of Social 
Science is the use of such courses as 'Women in Science counting as 
a science or a particular course in Forestry as a substitute for 
General Education courses in Social Science. Because of the variations 
in college requirements, some MSU students do not receive a liberal 
education as is intended. 
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College of Social Sciences Graduation Requirements 

Dr. Simon requested UCAP to review the request from the College of 
Social Sciences to add a course in computer use to the graduation 
requirements for the college. (April 27 memorandum distributed to 
the members by mail.) UCC will also review the request but it is 
UCAP that would need to approve any change in university requirements 
for graduation. 

Dr. Stalker asked if the Social Sciences request does not place a 
demand on thp. Department of Computer Science that it might not be 
able to meet. 

Agreeing that this is the case, Dr. Simon asked if UCAP wished to 
address the question of computer literacy from a university perspec­
tive or if it wished to leave the issue in the hands of the colleges 
to be dealt with in a variety of ways. 

Dr. Stalkp.r asked how the university would pay for such worthy 
ambitions. Can MSU implement such a policy. 

Dr. Mead asked if the University Committee on Computers had addressed 
the question. 

Dr. Simon responded that it is UCAP that must set policy, but that 
it may ask other committees to help as part of the process. 

Dr. Hawley asked if anyone objected to the College of Social Sciences 
request~ Several members responded that they did object to a College 
asking another unit to carry the burden of implementation and because 
the request was made without justifying documentation. 

One member observed that the university has already ignored the 
question of literacy as it relates to reading and speaking. 

8. Report of the Subcommittee on "Consultative Mode" 

Dr. Hawley and Dr. Donohue distributed a draft document entitled 
lIProblem Statement for Academic Gov~rnance." They reported that 
Dr. Simon had examined the document and accepted it as a "starting 
point" for discussing the issue. The document has also been 
sent to Dr. So~rs, Chair of the Steering Committee of Academic 
Council, but no response had been received as yet. UCAP members were 
asked to peruse the paper and offer comments on it. The paper seeks 
agreement on the nature of the governance problem, it does not offer 
suggestions for resolution of difficulties that have been experienced. 
The comment was made that UCAP needs to pursue more explicit under­
standings of how faculty members are to be involved in university 
decision-making processes. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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UNIVERSITY COMMITTEE ON ACADEMIC POLICY 

Minutes of Meeting 

May 17, 1984 

MICHIGAN STATE UNIVERSITY. 

RECEIVED 

JIJN 7 ~9~J I v, 

Secretary for Academic Governance 

PrQ~e~t: James Shaffer, James Stal~er, George Mead, William Donohue, Bruce 
Cheney~ Secy., Martin Hawley, Chr., Dennis Keefe, Ann Olmsted, 
Ronald Dorr, Tom McCoy. Brigid Warren, Elaine Donelson~ Vice Chr., 
Zane Berge, Lou Anna Kimsey Simon 

Abs~nt: Jasper Lillie, A. Thomas Evans, David J. Novicki, Patryce Collins, 
Andrew Sugerman~ Robert Zondlak~ Rodney Bransdofer 

1. The meeting was called to order by Oro Hawley at 11 :00 a.m. 

2. '1"~ minutes of the May 3, 1984 meeting were approved with one correction. 

3. The agenda was approved as presented. 

4. Chairperson's Remarks 

Zane Berge and Bruce Cheney were appointed as a nominating committee for 
1984-85 UCAP officers. Nominees are to be presented at the next meeting 
(May ,31). The members were reminded that the Chair and the Vice-chair of 
UCAP are voting members of Academic Council and the Chair is a member of 
the Executive Committee of Academic Council. 

5. Report of the Subconmitttee on "Consultative Mode" 

Dr. Donohue called attention to the draft statement prepared by Hawley and 
Donohue and distribut2d to the members prior to the May 3 meeting. The 
stat~ment has also been sent to the Steering Committee of Academic COlmcil 
wh~re it was accepted as an appropriate starting point for deliberations on 
th~ tonsultative mode issue. 

~ka. Hawley, Simon and Donohue have met to consider the issue aild possible 
alt~rnatives. Dr. Donohue summarized as follows: (a) At present the bylaws 
for ~cademic governance do not 'specify how questions of reorganization are 
to b~ dealt with; (b) once the mode for deliberations is selected ther~ is 
~o flexibility allowing for a change of mode if such a change might become 
~ppropriate; the wording describing the "consultative mode" is confusing, 
implying that the communication is one-way only, from the faculty to the 
administration •. 

AilSW2rs to the following questions might constitute an appropriate 
response to the issue: Should the bylaws be specific about the involvement 
of academic governance in reorganization issues? Should mode switches be 
made at the discretion of governance committees? If so, how would disputes 
be reconciled? Should the consultative mode be a part of the "advisory 
mode?" Dr. Hawley asked members who have ideas about any of this to submit 
th~~ to him in the near future. 
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Dr. Dorr pointed out that section4.5.4 of the bylaws deals with reorgani- . 
lation. - Dr. Simon ~xplained that a more specific amendment on reorganization 
was proposed several years ago but was not implemented. At the time the . 
Provost agreed to abide by the spirit of that amendment anyway and this has 
been done. The arrangement seemed to work well until recently when it 
became an issue with respect to the current reorganization proposals. 
Cons~quently, we are now reviewing the process and looking for suggestions 
for possible change. Dr. Hawley added that he would like the matter 
r~solved soon to prevent the necessity of academic governance units debating 
the QYestion of appropriate mode at great length before they are able to 
arldr~ss issues. When asked for an opinion, Dr. Simon said that she believes 
there i~ merit in having specificity in the bylaws rather than in memoranda 
@f ~greement as we presently have. 

6. ~~view of Final Report of Subcommittee on ~acYlty Awards 

Dr. Dorr~ Chair of the SUbcommittee, distributed a IIReport on University 
~wards" to the members. He explained that the first four recommendations 
1n the document are actually carried over from 1982-83; recommendation five 
is new this year. Members were asked to review the document and offer any 
suggestions which they might have. On the basis of a short discussion the 
first recorrmendation was re-stated as follows: "(1) That the present 
categories of awards be maintained;" 

Dr. Simon suggested that attaching the present rotation of colleges eligible 
for awards to the report would be helpful to Academic Council, which will 
receive the report if it is approved by UCAP. Since the matter of the 
rotation is itself somewhat controversial the members were reminded that 
that issue may be opened again next year. . 

Dr. Shaffer asked how much variation exists in the probability of a 
faculty member being selected for an award because of the sizes of the 
co11~ges. Dr. Hawley indicated that the smaller units afford a higher 
probability of selection but that this is compensated to some degree 
by having smaller units eligible less frequently. Dr. Mead asked if this 
rotation is a. new plan and was told that it has been in existence since 
1972. 

After the change in recommendation one (noted above) was made, Dr. Dorr 
mov~d adoption of the report. Properly seconded, the motion was passed 
without dissent. 

7. R~port of the Joint UCAP/UCGE Subcommittee on Substitutions 

Dr. Warren reported that the subcommittee will continue to work on the 
substitution section of the 1980 policy on General Education. At present 
the subcolllJlittee is looking at the possibility of placing responsibility 
for substitutions at the college level. No mechanisms for doing this have 
b~en discussed, however. If this responsibility is placed with the col­
leges there will need to be a monitoring system arranged to be sure that 
th~ catalog correctly describes .the General Education course substitution 
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policy for each college. The shift.of responsibility for substitution 
to the·colleges represents a change of policy rather than an interpreta­
tion of present POllCY. The difficulty in interpreting the present 
policy revolves around acceptable definitions of ambiguous terms such as 
"program" and IIredundancy.1I . 

Dr~ Donelson asked if the colleges were respons1bl~ for their own substi­
tutions would there be no control from the outside? Dr. Simon indicated 
that substitutions would only be allowed for General Education courses 
that are closest to the major. For example, th~ College of Engineering 
could only substitute for Natural Science courses in General Education. 
Dr. Shaffer asked if only students who have declared a major would be 
~ligible for substitutions. Hearing an affirmative answer, Dr. Stalker 
observed that this would make early declaration of a major an advantage • 

. Dr. Simon added that UCAP needs to make a decision on this matt2r in order 
to fully implement the 1980 policy on General Educ~tion. 

Dr. Hawley announced that this was his last meeting as Chairperson as he will 
be in Japan at the time of the last meeting. Dr. Donelson, Vice-chair, will 
pres·ide at the last meeting. Dr. Dorr expressed the sentiments of the members 
1n thanking Dr~ Hawley for his leadership this year. The meeting was adjourned 
in th~ midst of applause for Dr. Hawley. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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MICHIGAN STATE U1lIVE!t::ITY 

RECE~VED 
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SecretarJ for Academic GC\jCrn3~Ce • 

Present: James Shaffer, James Stalker, George Mead, William Donohue, Bruce 
Cheney, Secy., Jeanne Brown, Ann Olmsted, Ronald Dorr, Elaine Donelson, 
Vice Chr., Tom McCoy, Zane Berge, Lou Anna Kimsey Simon, Richard 
Walshaw. 

Absent: Martin Hawley, Chr., Brigid Warren, Jasper Lillie, Patryce Collins, 
Andrew Sugerman, Robert Zond1ak, Rodney Bransdofer, David Novicki 

Guests: Dr. Hamilton, Office of the Provost; Dr. Balaban, College of Natural 
Science 

1. The meeting was called to order by Dr. Donelson, Vice Chai.r at 11:05 A.M. 

2. The agenda was approved with the addition of two information items: 
(1) International Studies in the Curriculum and (2) University Awards 
Report presented before the Academic Council. 

( 3. Chairperson's Remarks 

Dr. Donelson reminded the members that Dr. Hawley, Chair, is in Japan. 
She asked to withhold discussion of her report to the Academic Council on 
faculty awards for a later agenda item. 

4. Report of the Subcommittee on the Consultation Mode 

Dr. Donohue summarized the report that was distributed to the members 
prior to the meeting. There are four types of faculty participation in 
academic government. In the order of increasing responsibility they are 
(1) consultative, (2) advisory, (3) shared responsibility, and 
(4) delegated authority. The issue at hand is the ambiguity in the by­
laws about the appropriate mode of faculty participation on certain 
issues such as reorganization and attendant problems. Two possibilities 
for removing this ambiguity were described: (1) change the bylaws or 
(2) make minor changes in the bylaws coupled with a memorandum of agree­
ment that spells out procedures to be used in various circumstances. 
There is also a problem of flexibility in changing modes as different 
forms of faculty collaboration become appropriate. 

The subcommittee offered recommendations for dealing with reorganization 
issues. flexibility in modes of participation, and consultative mode 
ambiguity (see subcommittee report of May 5, 1984). A discussion of these 
recommendations ensued. Several of the members seemed to accept the idea • 
of changing "consultative" as a descriptor of the first mode but did not 
agree that "interactive" was the most appropriate word to convey the 
meaning of two-way communication between faculty and administration. There 
was apparent agreement-on the point that any substitute word needed to 
convey a meaning of shared communication. 
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As the discussion waned without coming to closure, Dr. Donelson suggested 
that the members continue to think about the issue and provide suggestions 
as they see fit. The consultative mode issue will be a priority agenda 
item in the fall. 

Discussion Items from the Office of the Provost - Drew Laboratory 

Dr. Hamilton reviewed, as a matter of information, the printed descriptions 
of the Drew Laboratory that were mailed to the members prior to the meeting. 
The focus of the Drew Laboratory is on enrolling and retaining qualified 
minority students in the College of Natural Science. The establishment of 
the laboratory was originally approved by a faculty advisorycommittee and 
authorized by Provost Winder on March 9, 1983 for a three-year period. It 
is a broad-based support system for able minority students directed by 
Dr. Judith Krupka and Mr. Charles Thornton. 

Dr. Donohue asked if evaluative data are available for the first year of 
operation. Dr. Hamilton indicated that such data will be available in the 
future but are not presently. A report of the activities of the Laboratory 
will be available at a fall meeting of UCAP. There is presently an increase 
in the number of minority students enrolled in the College of Natural Science 
but this increase could be due to spill-over from the College of Engineering 
and the inclusion of the Lyman Briggs program in the College of Natural 
Science. 

Dr. Shaffer inquired if Engineering students were included in the Drew 
Laboratory. Dr. Hamilton said that only College of Natural Science students 
are included, but that the College of Engineering has a much older program. 
Dr. Shaffer asked if the Drew Laboratory precalculus mathematics courses 
were open to students from other colleges, adding that he did not see the 
logic of limiting such assistance to one college. Dr. Donelson expressed 
concern about women students in mathematics who at present are a disadvan-
taged class Dr. Hamilton agreed that other students are in need of 
assistance in mathematics •. He has examined the data for one year and found 
that significantly more minority students have received less than 2.00 
grades· in MTH 108 than have other student groups. Dr. Donohue asked if 
Drew Laboratory was available because of outside funding. Dr. Hamilton 
answered that it is funded from within the University. He also reminded 
the concerned members that there is a central tutoring service available 
on campus to all students. Asked if Drew Laboratory is used as a recruit­
ing device for minority students in Natural Science, Dr. Hamilton said that 
it is. 

Discussion Items from the Office of the Provost - Residential Program in 
the College of Natural Science. 

A description of the proposed residential option for Bachelor of Arts majors 
in the College of Natural Science was mailed to the members prior to the ' 
meeting. Dr. Hamilton emphasized that the proposal does not constitute a new 
program in that there are no new requirements for graduation. Elective 
seminars using course numbers already on the books will be developed to 
integrate the subject matter of the sciences and the liberal arts. 
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Dr. Dorr asked how lyman Briggs students will differ from the residential 
program students. Dr. Balaban responded that Briggs students are Bachelor 
of Science candidates while students in the residential program will be 
Bachelor of Arts candidates. The Lyman Briggs faculty members are apprised 
of the proposed residential program ana are cooperating in its development. 
He does not expect confusion to develop among students who are recruited 
for either of the programs. The residential program is a recruiting device 
but it is also directed at students who are already enrolled in the College 
of Natural Science. Asked if the residential students will benefit from 
smaller class sizes, Dr. Balaban said no, because students will take the 
normal courses offered in the college and that any students in the college 
may take the seminars that are being developed. Residential program 
students will have priority in the seminars but that is not expected to 
prevent other students from getting into them. Residential students will 
be housed in rooms that have been reserved in the Mason and Abbott dormitories 
but the rooms are not clustered together on a single floor. Dr. Mead asked 
if the residential program is ultimately expected to rese~ble Ly~an Briggs. 
Dr. Balaban said no, because there is no superstructure of staff or changed 
program requirements in the plan. 

Rep~rt of the Joint UCAP/UCGE Subcommittee on Substitutions 

Dr. Hamilton reported that the subcommittee was considering as an alternative 
that the colleges control substitutions for general education courses, 
although UCGE has also asked that it be given a stronger role in the process. 

Report of the Subcommittee on Recruitment, Admissions, and Retention. 

Due to the absence of subcommittee members this report was omitted. 

7. Report the Faculty AwardS Issue 

Dr. Donelson, in her capacity as Vice Chair,presented the UCAP report on 
Faculty Awards to the Academic Council. Several matters were brought up 
that suggest that the report needs to be clarified a bit more before it is 
returned to Academic Council for action. Such questions as the following 
were asked in Academic Council meeting: What is the intention on the 
dollar amount of the awards? What does the merger of the three core colleges 
imply for the award system? Whose money is to be used for the awards? If the 
Provost's Office must provide the money, where does it come from? Isn't the 
range in college size of from 100 faculty members to 200 too large to place 
in one group? Would it be desirable to combine the college and university 
reviews of recipients in order to improve quality control? Aren't more 
criteria needed for the selection process? • 
Dr. Simon will provide a rough draft of the remarks made at the Academic 
Council meeting for the subcommittee.· Drs. Donelson, Dorr, Evans and Allison 
(Faculty Affairs Committee representatives) will rework the report this 
summer in preparation for an Academic Council meeting in the fall. 
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8. Report of the Nominating Committee 

Mr. Berge and Dr. Cheney reported the following nominees for 1984-85 UCAP 
offices: 

Dr. Donelson for Chair 
Dr. Howard Anderson for Vice-chair 
Dr. Bubolz for Secretary 

Dr. Dorr moved unanimous support for this ballot, seconded by Dr. Shaffer, 
and the members agreed. 

Dr. Donelson expressed appreciation to Dr. Brown and Dr. Stalker for their 
services as substitutes for members on leave. She also welcomed new 
members Dr. McCoy and Dr. Walshaw who were present. Dr. Dorr expressed 
appreciation for the work of Dr. Donelson and Dr. Cheney as 1983-84 
officers. 

Meetings in 1984-85 will be on Thursdays, 10:15 - 12:00 a.m. biweekly. 

Respectfully submitted, 

( Bruce Cheney, Secretary 
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